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Item 5. Other Events

         Arabian Shield Development Company (the "Company"), a Delaware
corporation, through its wholly-owned subsidiary, Texas Oil & Chemical Co. II,
Inc. ("TOCCO"), a Texas corporation, acquired approximately 92% of the issued
and outstanding shares of Productos Quimicos Coin, S.A. de. C.V. ("Coin"), a
Mexican company, from Spechem, S.A. de. C.V. ("Spechem"), a Mexican company,
pursuant to a Stock Purchase Agreement dated January 25, 2000.

         The purchase price for the acquisition of all of the shares in Coin
owned by Spechem was $2,250,000 paid in cash. The source of the cash purchase
price was a loan from Heller Financial Leasing, Inc.

         Coin owns and operates a petrochemical refinery in Coatzacoalcos, on
the Yucatan peninsula near Veracruz, Mexico, and has its main office in Mexico
City. South Hampton Refining Company ("South Hampton"), a wholly-owned
subsidiary of TOCCO, has a similar petrochemical refinery located in Silsbee,
Texas, which has been producing specialty petrochemicals since 1962. Like South
Hampton, Coin's refinery is a specialty petrochemical plant, which produces high
purity solvents that are used in the expandable polystyrene and polystyrene foam
industries. The solvents are additionally approved and used by the developers of
high-density polyethylene manufacturing processes for use in their licensed
units. Coin markets its products in Mexico, Latin America and the US. South
Hampton has a sales office in Houston, Texas, and markets its products in the US
and Canada. The Company intends to continue the ongoing operations of the
Company, South Hampton and Coin. Further expansion of both refineries is
planned. South Hampton has developed a growing list of products that it
manufactures for others on a toll processing basis and plans to develop the same
in Coin.
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